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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

FRIDAY 3RD JUNE   TEACHER ONLY DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED  
MONDAY 6TH JUNE   QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 
Thursday 9th June   Parentlink Meeting @7:30pm in staffroom 
Wednesday 15th June   Wheels Competition @ 1:00pm 
Friday 17th June    NZEI Teachers Union Meeting – School closes early at 12:30pm 
Monday 27th June – Friday 8th July Scholastic Book Fair 
Monday 4th July – Friday 8th July  Book Week 
Friday 1st July    Freaky Friday – Dress up and gold coin (see below) 
Friday 8th July    Book Parade (9:00 – 9:30am) 
 
Cross Country Dates 
 Wednesday, 8th June 

School Cross Country  
 Tuesday, 14th June (pp 16th June, 2nd pp 21st June) 

Parumoana Cross Country - year 4-8 (top 5 from school cross country), MacKays Crossing 
 Tuesday, 5th July, pp Thursday 7th July 

Regional Cross Country - year 4-8 who qualify top 10 from Parumoana, Harcourts Park, Upper Hutt 
 

Talofa lava 
 
School Cross Country – Postponed until next week 
Due to today’s weather and the forecast for tomorrow, the cross country was 
postponed today and we are postponing it again tomorrow. Let’s hope we see some 
fine weather for next week – Wednesday, 8th June. 

 
Tough Guy and Gal Challenge  

What a fantastic outing the children had last week in 
Wainuiomata and everyone had a great time. Many thanks to  
Phil Roache for organising the teams and for all the parents who 
went along to support. We were very proud to hear from other 
schools how amazing and helpful our students were at this event. 
Well done everyone. 
 

Teacher Only Day - Friday, 3 June - SCHOOL CLOSED 
This Friday school is closed for instruction as the staff attend a curriculum conference at Aotea College. 
Thank you for your support with this. 
 
NZEI Teachers Paid Union Meeting Friday, 17 June – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 12.30PM  

There is a NZEI teachers paid union meeting on Friday, 17 June in the afternoon.  School will closed 
for instruction at 12:30pm for NZEI teaching staff to attend. After School Care will be available 
from 12:40pm for those students who normally attend on a Friday. Please contact Raewyn on 

afterschoolcare@paremata.school.nz if you have any queries. 



2. 
 
Enrolments July – December 2022 
If you have a child starting school in the second half of 2022 and haven’t yet enrolled them, please contact 
Marie in the office 233 1339 or mariea@paremata.school to make sure we have you on our database and 
can get the appropriate paperwork out to you.  
 
 
Fa’atalofa atu – Matua Bryce 
 
SAMOA LANGUAGE WEEK 
This year's theme for Vaiaso o le Gagana Samoa - Samoa Language Week is Fa’aāuāu le Folauga i le Va’a 
o Tautai - Continue the Voyage with Competent Wayfinders of the Ocean. 

As part of this year’s overarching theme of ‘Sustainability’, the Samoan community chose a theme that 
would reflect the journey of language revitalisation and maintenance as well as recognising the 
importance of having the right tools, good leadership skills, relationships and the correct medium (va’a) 
that is adaptable to faring the ocean and its elements. 

This year marks 12 years since Samoa Language Week has been celebrated in Aotearoa New Zealand. 
Following on from 2021, Samoa Language Week 2022 is led by three key organisations – FAGASA, Fotu ō 
Malama and SAASIA.  

2022 is also a significant year for the Samoan community, being the 60th anniversary of Samoa 
Independence. Communities are organising activities to commemorate this milestone, which coincides 
with Samoa Language Week. Activities and events will be held throughout Aotearoa to embrace and 
celebrate Vaiaso o le Gagana Samoa and the 60th Anniversary of Samoa Independence. 

 
 
 
 
 
PARENTLINK MEETING - THURSDAY, 9 JUNE AT 7.30PM SCHOOL STAFFROOM   
(New members welcome (& encouraged)) 
Get involved with the school community & the start of the fundraising events for this year! 
Joining the Parentlink committee is a great way to meet other parents, have some fun, and help make our 
school community even more awesome! 
 
Bring a friend and come along to meet the team!  Any questions contact paremataschoolPTA@gmail.com 
  
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB – ISSUE NO.  4 – ORDER ONLINE mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz 
If you wish to purchase from the current book club selection, please order online only no later than 
Thursday 9th June.  Any purchases to be held at the office, please order online under OFFICE. 
 
 

PAREMATA SCHOOL NETBALL  
Due to the long weekend, there will be no netball this Saturday. 
 



 
New Hoop 
Yah, we now have a new basketball hoop after 
the last one was vandalized. A big thank you to 
Ian for putting it up. We love it!  

We have also had another hoop donated - so watch this space! 
We will be putting it up in another area of the school so that all 
students can play! 
 
Freaky Friday – 1 July 
We will be running ‘Freaky Friday’ day in July! This is a council fundraiser for prizes for our upcoming 
council events! Please bring a gold coin and come dressed up in your funniest, brightest outfit for the day!  
 
Wheels Competition 
We have a group of very enthusiastic wheels riders at Paremata School. The Council have initiated a 
wheels competiton day for Wednesday, 15th June. We have built a new ramp with Ian (the wood was 
kindly donated by Mitre 10) so the competition is good for all year levels.  
 
  

 

 
SCHOOL FUNDRAISER 

ENTERTAINMENT PUBLICATIONS 
 
https://www.entertainmentnz.com/orderbooks/104u135 
 

 
SATURDAY, 2ND JULY AT 2PM AT PLIMMERTON SCHOOL HALL 
NOW is the time to bring your donated kids clothes and shoes to the Plimmerton 
school office for the Kids Clothes Swap! 
 

Have you seen the AMazing basket donated by AM Janssen at Harcourts? Register and 
pay for a ticket and you will be in to win these lovely goodies. 
 
Can't make it on the day? We can provide you with a personal shopper to choose on 
your behalf.  Please don't think this event is not for you because maybe you can afford 
to buy new clothes, it is about making sustainable choices that support a healthy planet and a healthy 
community. 
 
We will have a delicious afternoon tea (also sponsored by AM Janssen) and lots of cool raffle prizes from 
Moana Rd, Kapiti Chocolate Factory, Seaview Therapeutics, Plimmerton Fish Supply and more! 
Come and have a fun afternoon out with other like-minded parents. 
 
Please see the Plimmerton School PTA facebook page for event 
details: https://www.facebook.com/events/1511296645938563/ 
Google form to reserve tickets: https://forms.gle/8hUsXVDxEp2dYJ3LA 
We would appreciate your support, buy a ticket, bring a group of friends, share on Facebook. 
Please contact us with any questions, plimschoolkidsclothesswap@gmail.com  



 
 

AOTEA COLLEGE – NEW DATE FOR OPEN EVENING SESSIONS – THURSDAY 16TH JUNE 

 


